Class 6 Science Chapter-3 Fibre to Fabric

Fibres: The thin threads or filaments which form a yarn are called Fibres.

Where do fibres come from?

Fibres can be broadly classified into two broad categories:

Natural Fibres: Fibres that come from plants and animals i.e. are found in nature are called Natural Fibres.

Examples:We get jute and cotton from plants.

Wool is acquired from the fleece of a goat or sheep. It can also be acquired from the hair of yak, rabbits and camels.

Silk fibre can be procured from the cocoon of silkworms.

Synthetic Fibres: Fibres that are made of chemical substances i.e. substances not found directly in nature are classified as synthetic fibres. Examples include nylon, acrylic and polyester.

Natural FibreSynthetic Fibre1.

Natural fibrers are fibers that are found in nature. Ex: Woo, Silk and Cotton etc.

These fibres are man made or simply prepared in lab. Ex: Nylon, Teflon etc.

2. They are good absorbents and so able to absorb heat, temperature, cold, sweat etc. depending on conditions and nature of fibres. They do not have such pores as they are made up of chemical and so do not act as good asorbents.

3.No spinning process is required for filament production.Melting, wet or dry spinning processes are used for filament production.

4.Comfortable in use.Not as comfortable as natural fibres.

5. Their length is naturally obtained and it is not possible to change the fibre structure.

Their lengths can be controlled by man and the fibres can easily be changed to different structures.

Some Plant Fibres

1. Cotton -A field of cotton

Where does cotton wool come from?

Cotton plants are grown in fields usually at places having a warm climate and black soil.

Some cotton producing Indian states are Punjab, Gujarat, Madhya Pradesh, Karnataka, Maharashtra etc.

Cotton plants bear fruits the size of a lemon called Cotton Balls which burst open upon maturing and the seeds wrapped up in cotton fibre become visible. Cotton is generally picked by hand from these balls.

Ginning: Ginning of cotton can be defined as the process of separating cotton fibres from cotton seeds. Traditionally, ginning used to be done by hand but these days machines called double roller cotton ginning machines are widely in use.

In the above figure, we see a boy ginning by hand.

2. Jute- A jute plant

Jute fibre is obtained from the stem of the plant.Unlike cotton, jute is cultivated in the rainy season.Some jute producing Indian states are Bihar, Assam and West Bengal.The plant is harvested during its flowering stage.The stems of these harvested plants are then soaked in water for four to five days .The stems are left to rot and then the fibres are picked out by hand.

Yarn: Yarn is the spun thread that is made from fibres in order to produce a fabric.

Spinning Cotton Yarn

Spinning: Spinning is the process of constructing yarn from fibres in which fibres from a huge heap of cotton wool are taken out and twisted which brings them together to form a yarn. There are two major devices called Takli which is a hand spindle and Charkha which is also a hand-operated device, are used for spinning. The spinning of yarn on a bigger scale is done using spinning machines following which these yarns are used to weave fabric.

Khadi was the term used to denote clothes which were made from homespun yarn.On the left we can see a charkha and on the right we can see a simple takli.

Yarn to Fabric

There are two major ways using which yarn is converted to fabric, namely, Weaving and Knitting.

Weaving: The process of entwining two sets of yarn simultaneously to make fabric is called Weaving. The process is done using a loom (which can either be operated by hand or by a machine) which

interlaces two sets of yarn at right angles to each other. The above figure represents the process of weaving.

Knitting: Knitting is the process by which a single strand of yarn is used to make a piece of fabric. Socks, sweaters, mufflers and a lot of other winter clothes are made of knitted fabrics. Knitting can be done by hand as well as by machines.

History of Clothing Material

In earlier times, when people did not have access or the knowledge to process fibre, big leaves and the bark of trees were used by people to cover themselves. After settlement began in agricultural communities, they learnt how to weave. They used grass and twigs to make mats and baskets. Animal hair or fleece and vines were warped together into stretched out strands which were then woven into fabrics.

Q.1Fill in the blanks:-

1)Plants fibres are obtained from ____ and ____.

2) Animals fibres are _____and _____.

Q.2 Question And Answers:-

Q.1 From which part of plant cotton and jute are obtained?

Q.2 Name two items that are made from coconut fibre?

Q.3 What are natural fibre?

Q.4 What are synthetic fibre?